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   LISTSERV #84
 

Welcome to the SHCC LISTSERV.  The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD. 


Sent: Tuesday, May 25, 2010 1:44 PM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC ListServ #84 - Social Security Number (SSN) Regulation Change- Applicant/Resident Notification Requirements

Important Reminder- Applicants/Residents must be notified of the new SSN disclosure and documentation requirements.

As previously announced in SHCC ListServ #80, HUD issued Housing Notice 10-08 (attached) on April 13, 2010 to provide clarification and implementation instructions on the Rent Refinement Final Rule that became effective January 31, 2010 (published December 29, 2009).  Included in this Notice is the requirement to notify all applicants on the waiting list, and all current resident households, of the new SSN disclosure and documentation requirements (Section VI, pages 15-16, of the Notice).

To assist owners/agents in the notification process, HUD created informative flyers for both residents (attached) and applicants (attached).  If you have not already notified all applicants and residents of the new SSN disclosure and documentation requirements, these flyers should be distributed immediately to meet the notice requirements.  Evidence of distribution of these flyers, or other notification method utilized, should be maintained in the applicable resident/applicant file to document compliance.

Owners, Agents, and Site Staff are encouraged to carefully review Housing Notice 10-08 to ensure compliance with all Rent Refinement Final Rule implementation requirements. 











